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Stopping Prohibitions - Overbrook Place - North York Spadina 
 
(City Council on November 23, 24 and 25, 1999, adopted this Clause, without amendment.) 
 
The North York Community Council recommends the adoption of the following report 
(July 22, 1999) from the Director, Transportation Services, District 3: 
 
 
Purpose: 
 
To prohibit stopping at any time on the north side of Overbrook Place, between Wilmington 
Avenue and Elder Street. 
 
Source of funds: 
 
All costs associated with the installation of the stopping restrictions are included within the 1999 
operating budget. 
 
Recommendations: 
 
It is recommended that: 
 
(1) Schedule VIII of By-law No. 31001, of the former City of North York, be amended to delete 

the no parking any time prohibitions on the north side of Overbrook Place, between 
Wilmington Avenue and Elder Street; and 

 
(2) Schedule IX of By-law No. 31001, of the former City of North York, be amended to install 

no stopping at any time on the north side of Overbrook Place, between Wilmington Avenue 
and Elder Street. 

 
Background: 
 
Currently, parking is prohibited at any time on both sides of Overbrook Place, between Wilmington 
Avenue and Elder Street. 
 
This division has reviewed complaints that vehicles parked on both sides of Overbrook Place  
restrict the flow of two way traffic and obstruct the view of motorists exiting from the driveway 
associated with the adjacent commercial property. 
 
Comments: 
 
Our investigation has verified that vehicles parked on both sides of Overbrook Place, between 
Wilmington Avenue and Elder Street, restrict the flow of traffic and obstruct the view of motorists 
exiting the plaza driveway. As parked vehicles have displayed disabled parking permits, police 
enforcement would not be effective. 
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Councillors Howard Moscoe and Michael Feldman support the amendments to the on-street 
parking/stopping prohibitions. 
 
Conclusions: 
 
The implementation of stopping prohibitions on the north side of Overbrook Place will improve the 
flow of two way traffic and visibility for motorists exiting the driveway for the commercial 
property.  
Contact Name: 
 
Allen Pinkerton 
Manager, Traffic Operations, District 3 
Transportation Services Division 
Telephone: 395-7463 
Facsimile: 395-7482 
Email: ajpinker@city.north-york.on.ca 
 
 


